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North Florida Workforce Development Board 
Competitive Talent Council QUARTERLY REPORT 

 
A. GENERAL INFORMATION 

 
Report quarter: _4th_______________________   
 
Date of meeting: _6/13/2024______________________ 
 
Report prepared by: _ Diane Head, Executive Director, CareerSource North Florida _______ 
  
 
Local workforce development board contact: Diane Head, ED _____ Date: __6/13/24____ 
 
B. ATTENDANCE 

Name Organization Industry or 
Education 

Organization 

Contact Information 

Audra 
Rutherford 

Bass Assassin 
Lures/ Mayo 
Plastic 
Manufacturing 

Manufacturing/ 
Distribution 

386-294-1049 audra@bassassassin.com 

Kim Scarboro North Florida 
College 

 850-973-9470 ScarboroK@nfc.edu 

Cathy Bass CareerSource 
North Florida 

 Cathy.bass@careersourcenorthflorida.com 

Diane Head North Florida 
Workforce 
Development 
Board 

 850-973-7219 
Diane.Head@careersourcenorthflorida.com 

 
 
 
B. SUMMARY REPORT 

 
 

1. Summary analysis of the local labor market based on the industry representative 
needs and education offerings. (Provide summary) 

a. Kim Scarboro discussed the programs available at NFC including Human 
Services.  She also mentioned the growing demand for CDL and 
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Manufacturing Technology, along with the healthcare mainstays like RN 
and BSN. 
 

2. Information on priority industry sectors and occupations for the local 
area. (Provide summary) 

a. Audra Rutherford provided excellent insight regarding recruiting new 
employees to their family-owned business in a tight labor market.  The 
attendees went on a tour of the warehouse and got a glimpse into the 
operations of inventory production, management, back office, and 
logistics. 

 
3. Information on the status of existing talent pipelines for in-demand 

occupations. (Provide summary) 
a. CSNF presented the monthly employment numbers release on 5/17/24 for 

the month of April.  CSNF staff discussed the Targeted and Demand 
Occupations Lists and it was determined the lists were accurate and 
complete as presented.  The Eligible Training Provider list compiled at the 
local level was also discussed and met the group’s approval.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


